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Hello Everyone, 

After serving more than three terms, Mayor Pro-tem Carl Menckhoff, M.D. chose not to run for 

reelection and stepped down from the town council earlier this month.  It often went unnoticed, but at 

many of our meetings Carl arrived wearing scrubs – he was coming to the meeting directly after 

serving a 24-hour shift at the hospital.  Out of appreciation for his service, dedication, and commitment 

to the town, I offered Carl the opportunity to write the Mayor’s letter.  These are his words. 

Dr. Mark E. Vargus 

Mayor 
 

 

Service and Community 
 

As I leave the council, I reflect back over the past 6 years with pride.  I have learned a lot serving on the 

Lakewood Village Town Council.  I have learned about the workings of a small town.  I have learned 

about the apolitical nature of government at this level.  I have learned about community.  I have learned 

about people. 

 

When I started this journey in 2010, I was a fledgling Lakewood Village resident.  My family and I 

moved here in 2009 and had quickly fallen in love with the town.  There was a sense of community and 

a friendliness that we hadn’t encountered elsewhere.  When the opportunity to serve the community 

arose, I didn’t hesitate.  Not only was it an opportunity to contribute to my town, but it was a chance to 

learn about it in greater depth. 

 

There was a steep learning curve for someone who had never been involved in town governance before.  

ETJ, TCEQ, quorums, freedom of information, governmental procedure>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 

I gradually learned, and settled into helping with the managing of the town.  

 

The first aspect of small town governance that everyone needs to understand is that all of the 

councilmen are volunteers.  They are all taking time away from family, friends and their own work to 

serve the community.  The tiny stipend for the Mayor (that most in the town’s history haven’t even 

taken) wouldn’t pay for 1/10
th

 of the time they put in. 

 

Another thing, is that the town council and town manager (Linda) do almost all of the work for the town.  

There is no parks and recreation department, no utilities department, no accounting department.  These 

tasks fall to the town to manage and oversee and find contractors for where necessary. 

 

In the past 6 years I have been exposed to a lot of complaints from my neighbors, some reasonable, 

some not so much.  This brings up the next point.  Part of the town council’s responsibility is to uphold 

the state and federal laws.  There is nothing that can be done, no matter how much someone yells (and 

they do yell) just because someone in the town wants it, if it violates town, state, or federal law.  While 



  

on the council, I have personally been the recipient of hostility and threats.  The next person who feels 

like that is an appropriate way to behave, I would encourage you to stand up and get involved.  It is not 

until you see things from the other side, that you will truly understand how inappropriate that kind of 

behavior is.  There are so many ways to be involved in this great town: town council, committees, MDD, 

picking up trash, social events, parks development, etc., etc.   GET UP, GET INVOLVED! 

 

I do want to say that one of the truly remarkable things about being involved in small government is that 

I have found it to be quite apolitical.  I honestly don’t even know which of my fellow councilmen are 

more conservative or more liberal.  The reason is that IT DOESN’T MATTER!  It is always about the 

individual issues, which are argued on their own merit.  Oh, our state and federal governments could 

take some lessons from small towns. 

 

Finally, I want to talk about Linda Asbell, our godsend of a town manager.  She is the glue that holds 

this town together. She works tirelessly, never complains, and takes on any and all tasks that the council 

and the townspeople request of her.  And yet, I am aware of many times when she has been verbally 

abused by unhappy townspeople and contractors. Despite that, never have I heard her speak a harsh 

word, or speak in anger.  There should NEVER be an occasion to speak harshly to her, let alone scream 

and yell.  She has this town’s best interest at heart and isn’t deserving of that.  I would encourage 

everyone to let her know how important she is to the town.  She treats Lakewood Village like it is her 

home, and we should let her know how much we appreciate her. 

 

I realize that this letter hasn’t been all sunshine and light, but I felt it was important to let everyone know 

what your council is about and what they go through.  They are doing their best to do what is right for 

the town as a whole.  Unfortunately, that might not always be what we, as individuals, think is in our 

own best interest.  Sometimes, it is necessary to rise above our self-interest and recognize what is better 

for our community.  That doesn’t mean that we will all agree on everything.  But, we need to be able to 

discuss things civilly, compromise when we can, and move on when we can’t.  In addition, we all need 

to know that the councilmen are people, they are your neighbors.  Please treat them as such.  

 

I am incredibly proud of our town, and thankful to be a part of it.  It has been an honor to serve. 

 

Carl Menckhoff, MD 

Mayor Pro-Tem 

Lakewood Village, TX 


